TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

AUGUST 10, 2010

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Spencer, Walworth, King, Goossen, Tomlinson

Absent:  Thompson

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  1

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve agenda content was seconded and passed 6-0.

3. Correspondence:  Briggs received an email regarding Exclusionary Zoning and recommends the Commission read it.

4. Motion by Walworth to approve the minutes of July 13, 2010 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0 with Scott and King abstaining from the vote due to absence from that meeting.

5. There were no concerns of the public.
6. Public Hearing for proposed Wind Energy Ordinance was opened at 7:37 PM.  There were no concerns or questions from the public so the hearing was closed at 7:38PM.

7. Discussion of the proposed Wind Energy Ordinance.  Comments from last month’s meeting had been addressed by Grobbel and were included in Version 3: 7/15/10.  Walworth is concerned that B 10 stating “no shadow flicker” would be difficult to achieve in a residential area with a tower of any height.  Grobbel felt a 100’ tower would more likely be on a 5 acre parcel whereas the rooftop unit would be more likely in a residential area.   He suggested a variance could be applied for if “no flicker” was difficult to achieve.  It is decided to leave it alone to make the applicant think up front about the issue.  With no further discussion the Motion by Goossen to approve Version 3 Draft Small WECS to be sent to the County Planning Commission for their comments is seconded by Spencer and passed 6-0.  Spencer suggested a possible legal review after the County comments but before forwarding to the Board.
8. Scott and Spencer attended the Symposium on Medical Marijuana and found it quite interesting.  After attending, Spencer feels we are heading in the right direction with our ordinance.  Grobbel reviews Version 3: 7/16/10 Draft Medical Marijuana with the Commission.  Additional changes are suggested, such as eliminating the word “dispensing” and replacing it with “functioning as a registered primary care giver”.  Grobbel notes other suggested changes and will send updated version to the Commission.  A copy will also be forwarded to Bryan Graham for his review.  Scott will let the Supervisor know the Commission will be engaging legal council.  
9. Concerns of the Public.  Gerry Sell asks the Commission to also have Graham comment on what effect the ordinance may have on families.
10. Concerns of the Planning Commission.  Tomlinson would like the Commission to address Village Zoning and the process next.  Spencer reminds the PC that Site Plan Review was to be the next topic to work on.

11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:41 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

